
APPENDIX 3 

Learning Disability Partnership Board 

Chair:  

Jenny Beasley, Group Manager Adult Commissioning (Interim) 

Items to be escalated to the Health & Wellbeing Board 

� None for this meeting.  

Performance 

The Learning Disability Partnership Board (LDPB) has recently been given a performance 

dashboard. The following indicators will be presented at the LDPB in November and 

performance against these indicators will be reported at future Health and Wellbeing 

Boards.  
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Meeting Attendance 

12 August 2013: 88% (15 of 18 attendees) 

23 September 2013: 22 77% (14 of 18 core attendees) 

Action(s) since last report to the Board 

Three Learning Disability Partnership Board (LDPB) meetings have now taken place. 

The board has appointed representatives from each of its forums and now has three 

service user representatives, one carer representative and one professional/provider 

representative. The carer forum is in the process of finding and recruiting another 

representative.  

The Service User, Carer and Professionals/Provider forums all have a programme of 

future meeting dates.  The Chairs of the forums have also held a meeting to ensure they 

are linking together and plan to have regular meetings from now on. The forum 

representatives have an opportunity to give feedback and have their own agenda items at 

every LDPB meeting.  

Below is an overview of what has been discussed and agreed at each of the three LDPB 

meetings.  

16th June  

� Agreed the Terms of Reference and forward plan 

� Agreed the programme for Winterbourne View 

� The draft Hate Crime Strategy was presented and discussed 

12th August  

The theme for the second meeting on 12 August was health.  Topics that were discussed 

included:  

� The Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA); 

� The Francis Report and implications; 

� Six Lives 

� The Joint Health and Social care self assessment framework; 

� Confidential inquiry into Premature Deaths of People with Learning Disabilities;  

� Barking Havering and Redbridge University Hospitals Trust presented the work it is 

doing on the Francis enquiry, Winterbourne View and their response to the Jimmy 

Saville scandal. 

In addition, the board in this meeting also  

� Updated on Fulfilling Lives; 

� Signed off proposals for Learning Disability Week;  

� Discussed the draft Market Position Statement and proposed content for the Learning 



Disability section;  

� Updated on the Winterbourne View Joint Strategic Plan and Section 75 agreement. 

23rd September 

The theme for the third meeting on 23rd September was Autism where the board: 

� Received a presentation delivered by Autism Ambassadors and discussed what it is 

like to live with Autism in the borough; 

� Were introduced to NHS NELFT’s diagnostic Autistic Spectrum Disorder (ASD) 

pathway; 

� Received a presentation on and discussed the findings from the recent Autism 

mapping project. 

In addition, the board in this meeting also: 

� Agreed the priorities for the joint local strategic plans ‘plan on a page’ 

� Presented initial financial information for the proposed pooled budgets / S75 

agreement; 

� Were introduced to the role of Healthwatch and their proposed work plan; 

� Received a presentation on the key implications in the Children and Families Bill / 

SEND Green Paper 

� Discussed the draft local offer and noted points to feedback 

The board now has a news letter that goes out at the end of each meeting and is sent 

across to providers, in-house services, core and associate members, carers and service 

users. The idea of this newsletter is to update on what was discussed at each board and is 

presented in an accessible format.  

Forums Feedback 

Service User Forum 

The service user forum has now sat twice. The first meeting was well attended and had 

over 85 service users at the event. At the second meeting, in order to limit numbers to 

enable more meaningful discussion, numbers were limited to five people per ‘service’. 

The service user forum has elected three representatives to sit on the board and at 

September’s forum, service users gave feedback on their good and bad experiences 

which is informing the Joint Health and Social Care Self Assessment Framework. To make 

this meaningful a local artist, with experience of working with people with a learning 

disability, was brought into to deliver this exercise.  

Carer Forum 

The Learning Disability Family Carers Forum met on 25 June and 10 September. At the 

June meeting a representative was elected to the Leaning Disability Partnership Board. 

The group has yet to elect another representative and it is hoped this will be a younger 

carer. To date attendance has been relatively low, 6-7 carers. There are plans in place to 



promote the forum and to increase attendance.  

The carers forum has a mechanism in place for reporting to and from the Learning 

Disability Partnership Board and a forward plan has been developed for the remainder of 

the year to ensure this. In addition the carer’s forum is raising relevant agenda items.  

Provider and Professionals Forum 

The Provider and Professionals forum met for its first meeting on the 16th July and will 

meet on a quarterly basis at the Maples Resource Centre. The forum was attended by six 

different providers and council officers from Adult Commissioning, in-house services and 

the Safeguarding Adults Team. In the first forum, providers and professionals were 

presented the forward plan, agreed the terms of reference and were given a presentation 

on the Market Position Statement. It has also been agreed that a member from the 

Safeguarding Adults Team will attend each provider forum to ensure safeguarding is 

always on the agenda with local providers. The provider forum has a nominated 

representative to sit on the LDPB to ensure it is feeding in views.  

Action and Priorities for the coming period 

(a) Future meetings will be themed around:  

� Transition – November  

� Safeguarding and Community Safety – December 

� Housing – February 

� Employment, Training and Education- March  

(b)  The board also has standing agenda items, these are: 

� Chairs report 

� Progress against key actions in the Winterbourne View concordat  

� Implementation of the Children and Families Bill and Transition 

� Forum feedback and their agenda items 

There is further work to ensure the forward plan links in with the H&WBB forward plan 

which may require changes to the LDPB’s to accommodate this. There are also 

opportunities and further work to be done to enable closer working with the other H&WBB 

sub-groups and to explore holding joint meetings around certain themes.  

There is good representation from service users, carers and providers on the Board now. 

Work is being done to enable a second carer’s representative and to increase our 

attendance at the carer forum.  

The partnership board meetings to date have been ‘business focussed’ in their delivery. 

However, there is a need to be continually mindful that there are people with a learning 

disability who are a vital component to the board and there is a need to ensure meetings 

are inclusive and meaningful for everyone who attends. The officer responsible for the 

service user forum will be working closely with the representatives to ensure that this 

happens at all meetings.  



Contact: Joanne Kitching, Business Support Officer, LBBD 

Tel: 020 8227 3216   E-mail: joanne.kitching@lbbd.gov.uk  


